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Regional Memorandum
No.16 5.2024

ADVISORY FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION OF SCHOOL-BASED

To

FEEDING PROGRAM (SBFP) SY 2024-2025

Schools Division Superintendents

Relative to OUOPS 2023-03-115871, this Office, through the Education
Support Services Division, hereby disseminates the Advisory for the
Implementation of School-Based Feeding Program (SBFP) for SY 2024-2025.

In connection thereof and pursuant to item 1, paragraph A on page 2 on the
said Advisory, all Schools Division Offices (SDOs) are directed to procure
pasteurized or sterilized milk from local dairy producers/cooperatives through
Negotiated Procurement-Community Participation (NP-CP) for the FY 2023
Milk Funds.

Furthermore, for FY 2024, Division SBFP Focal Persons are requested to start
the preparatory activities and procurement process of Nutritious Food
Products (NFPs) by January 2024 and ensure that funds are obligated by April
2024, while the procurement process for pasteurized or sterilized milk is
scheduled for April-May 2024.

Please refer to the attached documents for more information.

For inquiries, please contact Dr. Eduarda M. Zapanta, Chief Education
Supervisor, or Ms. Johnalen Aira S. Soberano, Nutritionist-Dietitian II of the
Education Support Services Division at email address
essd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ATTY. ALBERS% T. ESCOB&(TE, CESO II
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